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Eric Payne, Building and Grounds President 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator      

Finance Department Review: 
Rich Abbott, Finance Director     RA 

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney         BR 

Subject:    
Approve 4 Hour Parking, 7AM to 7PM, Except Sundays and Holidays on the west side of N. East Avenue from 
30 feet north to 120 feet north of center line of Alley 017. 
 
 
Details:  
This item was referred by Public Works on behalf of Ald. Helgestad.  E. Main Street will be partially 
reconstructed in 2018 and Public Works has redesigned the street layout at the intersection of E. Main & N. 
East Avenue.  The changes present an opportunity to provide more parking on N. East Avenue adjacent to the 
Waukesha County museum.  The Department of Public Works supports this additional parking change. 
 
The Committee voted unanimously to approve this item. 
 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
Leave it as No Parking.  Upon review of physical street space, some parking can be accommodated.   
 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The cost to add the signing will be $200.00 and covered by the CIP fund for this improvement work.  Acct. No. 
2010.68290. 
 

 
Executive Action: 
If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to be executed by the 
Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting. 

 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their June 18, 2018, meeting.  This item will appear 
under the Consent Agenda for the July 17, 2018, Council meeting. 

 


